
 
 

             
 

Dear Parents, 
A sincere thank you to all parents, staff and governors who attended last Thursday’s Annual Awards 
Evening.  The evening was a huge success with approximately 
780 people packed into the Sports Hall to applaud our ex-Year 11 
pupils for their GCSE examination successes, along with a 
considerable number of our current pupils who demonstrated 
exemplary attitude and made significant progress throughout 
2018-2019.  Special thanks to Mr Stuart Mason MBE, Talent 
Pathways, who presented the awards to a number of ex-pupils. 
As you are aware, we now have conference and meeting 
rooms available for teacher training.  This means we no longer 

have to move pupils out of 
classrooms to accommodate all 
the numerous training events we 
host at Broughton.  These facilities are also available to hire by firms, 
businesses, public bodies and any other organisation.  You may work in such 
a group and looking for a suitable venue for a meeting or training event.  If 
so, please read the attached leaflet.  If you wish to come and look at our 
facilities you are most welcome.  Please contact Mrs Laura Adams, 
Receptionist/Teaching School Administrator tel: 01772 863849 or email 

adamsl@broughtonhigh.co.uk.  Our rates are highly competitive and all income generated will be used to 
improve the facilities for the benefit of all pupils. 
If your son/daughter is ever absent from school it is expected that they will 
have to copy up/catch up on any work they have missed.  The reasons for this are 
fairly obvious; we do not want them to have any gaps in their learning, especially when it 
comes to revising for tests.  This is a good habit and applies to all pupils in Years 7-11.  
Your support and practical help with this matter will be much appreciated.  “Have you 
caught up?”, “Have you got a copy of all the work you missed whilst you were off?”, “Make 
sure you catch up.”  Nowadays it is much easier for pupils to have access to another 
pupil’s book by simply taking a photo on their mobile phone (with the other pupil’s 
agreement and teacher’s permission). 
Last Friday was ‘BBC Children in Need’ Day and almost the entire school came in non-
uniform and nearly £1,000 was raised for the appeal. 
Parents of Year 7 children are invited to a Family Social Quiz.  The General Election is being held on 12th 
December therefore we have re-scheduled the Year 7 Social to Wednesday 11th December.   This is 

always a great success and extremely well-attended.  The evening, organised 
by the PTFA, is for all the family, so not only are parents and Year 7 pupils 
invited, but so too are older/younger brothers and sisters … along with 
grandparents and any other relatives or friends.  There will be six teams: 7B, 
7C, 7H, 7N, 7R, 7 S.  The evening will be loosely based around the six tutor 
groups all getting to know each other and working as a team to answer some 
(easy!) questions and overcome some challenges.  There will be an opportunity 

to enjoy some food prepared by our Catering and Hospitality Manager, Alex Parkin.  As always at such events, 
there will be a raffle and we will be grateful for any suitable prizes.  Please take them to reception, 
Finally, the first of two Year 11 Parents’ Evenings is on Thursday 28th November 2019 and we look 
forward to seeing all parents of Year 11 pupils. 
As always, if you are happy or unhappy with any aspect of life here at Broughton, please do not hesitate to 
get in touch.  My email address is morrisc@broughtonhigh.co.uk. 

                                                                                                                                               Chris Morris, Headteacher 

Newsletter No 11 
 
18th November 2019 
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STAR PUPILS HALF TERM 2 

 
LIBRARY 

 
Congratulations to the following pupils for borrowing 
the most books in their year group from the school 
library during the second half term. Keep up the good 
reading! 
Tremaine Charles 7H, Ahad Haidar 7N,  
Caitlin Lenton 7B, Medhansh Nandwana 7H. 
Rayyan Vally 8N, David Barker 8R,  
Noah Cruz 8B, Tyler Vickers 8B, 
Lucy Ayrton 9S, Daisy Brook 9C,  
Maxwell Jones 9C, Ishtiaque Akbar 9R. 
Yahya Adam 10H, Aamirah Khawaja 10H. 
Mariam Goga 11S, Aaron Allen 11B. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Christmas Concert 

 
Broughton High School 

 
Tuesday 17th December  

 
7.00pm 

 

   

 Year 11 Parents’ Evening      Thursday 28th November 2019 

  PTFA Year 7 Family Social Evening    Wednesday 13th December, 6.30pm to 9.00pm 

  School closes for Christmas         Friday 20th December at 1.00pm 

         

 

It is that time of year again when we begin to make 
preparations for Christmas.  Filling a shoebox with 
gifts for a child less fortunate than ourselves has 
become part of the Christmas season for some 
people.  Why not continue the tradition, or try it for 
the first time?   
 
Shoeboxes can be delivered to Learning 
Support from now until Christmas, when they 
will be delivered to International Aid Trust who 
arrange delivery of them overseas.   
 
 

http://internationalaidtrust.org.uk/                     
get-involved/shoebox-appeal/ 

 
Thank you in advance for your kindness. 

Mrs Hardman 
 

URGENT - Can you help?  

 Careers Event   

‘Meet the Expert’  
 
Our ‘Meet the Expert’ careers event will be 
held on Thursday 21st November and I 
need your help, please.  We are still a few 
volunteers short, particularly for the creative 
and financial industries, although we would be 
happy to have help from any industry. 
 
The ‘speed networking’ style event will involve 
talking to small groups of pupils about your 
career journey and job role in order to inspire, 
inform and enlighten pupils on careers that 
they may not have ever considered. 
 
I would be extremely grateful if you could join 
us between 9am and 1:20pm this Thursday, 
21st November.  If you would like more details, 
or to volunteer, please email Mrs Adams at 
adamsl@broughtonhigh.co.uk.   
 
 Thank you.  

Mrs Donleavy  
 

http://internationalaidtrust.org.uk/%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20get-involved/shoebox-appeal/
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Matt Lee, Operational Firearms Commander for Lancashire Police, returned to Broughton last Friday 
to speak to Year 8 and Year 9 pupils to promote the Choose Life Not The Knife campaign. 

He delivered an extremely informative presentation which included the dangers of carrying a knife, statistical 
facts about knife crime in Lancashire and the law relating to knife crime: 

• If you carry a knife you could go to prison for 4 years. 

• You don't have to have your hand on a knife to be convicted for murder. If you are with the person 
responsible you could be found guilty due to 'Joint Enterprise'. 

• The most at risk age group across the country are boys and men ages 14 - 24. 

• In Lancashire, the average age of knife crime offenders is 17 and the average age of victims is 16. 

• 8 out of 10 people who get attacked with a knife know their attacker.  

• Most knife crime occurs in the street and involves alcohol. 

• 7 out of 10 young people who end up in A&E with a knife injury have been stabbed with their own knife; 
carrying a blade puts you at risk. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pupils returned to class and discussed the presentation with each other and their teachers. This is what they 
said: 

"It made me think about what happens to people's friends and family and their future lives." 

 
"I did not realise a pen knife was regarded as an illegal weapon." 
 
"I learnt about Joint Enterprise and this surprised me." 
 
"I was shocked about the weapons armed police carry, but happy that no one has ever been 
shot by the Police in Lancashire." 
 
"The wounds shocked me and how quickly someone can lose blood." 
 
"I already knew not to carry a knife but I learnt about the consequences." 
 
Broughton would like to thank Matt for coming into school and making us think about the 
issues around knife crime and gang culture. He encouraged us to think about making the right 
choices and the consequences of our actions, not just on ourselves, but on our friends and 
families too. 
 

Mrs Gledhill 



 

 
Springboard Future Chef Competition 

Local finals held at Blackpool and the Fylde College 

 Monday 11th November 

Harriet’s menu: local pheasant served with potato dauphinoise and 
cabbage followed by apple crumble pie. 

 
Abbey’s menu: local pheasant breast strips in a stir fry followed by  
plum crumble.  
 
Both pupils have worked hard at planning, preparing and actually   
competing in the chef competition.   
 
They have worked after school with an ex pupil Leigh Myers, who 
is also an ex-Mitchell star chef, as part of their preparation for 
the competition.  Both pupils excelled with their conscientious 
and hardworking approach to the competition and were 
magnanimous in defeat when the winner was announced.   A 
true reflection of their characters and the values that I feel 
Broughton pupils aspire to every day. 
 
Congratulations Abbey and Harriet; you are a credit to 
yourselves, your family and the school. 

Mrs Newton   
 

Harriet Clarke 10B 

Abbey Greaves 10C 

 
The first ever Blackburn 10k took place at Ewood Park on 
Sunday, 17th November.  The race started and finished 
inside Ewood Park and participants ran around Blackburn 
town centre, taking in all of the local landmarks. 
 
Joshua Cartwright (11S), took part in his first 10K.  He 
had been wanting to increase his race distance and, after 
turning 15 years old, Joshua was really pleased to finally be 
old enough to enter. 
 
Joshua is photographed at the finish. He completed the run 
in a fantastic chip time of 56:33. 
 
Very well done, Joshua. 
 



 

             
 

 

Awards Evening - Thursday 14th November 2019 
 
Current and former pupils were awarded certificates and trophies in recognition of their achievements 
during the 2018-2019 academic year.  A list of award winners is included in this newsletter.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

North West Schools’  
Cross Country Championships  
Last Thursday, fourteen Broughton pupils braved the cold and wind to compete in the North West Schools’ 
Cross Country Championships at Stonyhurst College.   The course was a challenging one which circled the 
golf course at the College; it was quite undulating and windswept, but we enjoyed the glorious 
surroundings.  The girls completed one and a half laps and the boys a full two laps of the course.  Luckily, 
the earlier drizzle relented, and the pupils were treated to hot chocolate on the finishing field to warm up 
after their races.  The competition on the day was tough and we were the only state school to compete.   
We had a couple of turned ankles, which meant two runners had to retire 
from the girls’ race.  However, I was extremely proud of all our pupils and 
there were some fantastic individual results.  We stayed for the team tea and 
presentations at St Mary’s Hall, which was a lovely way to end the afternoon.  
I would like to extend my gratitude to the parents who came to support and 
assisted in various ways.  Well done to everyone involved.   
U13 girls’ results: Phoebe Taylor (12th), Gabriella Rix (21st),  
Katie Mann (23rd), Zara Mann (24th), Amelie Johnson (37th), 
Isabel Cole and Hannah O’Brien. 
U13 boys’ results: Alex Grandidge (10th),  
Antonio-Raul Iglesias-Leeming (16th), Steven Shipsides (22nd),  
Ben Parkinson (35th), Luca Homer (47th),  
Francis Salisbury-Fitch (50th), Thomas Astley (54th).  

Miss Klunder 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

1. The Government recommends we eat 5 
portions of fruit and vegetables per day. 

2. Non-starch polysaccharide is the other 
name for fibre. 

3. The main sugar in cow’s milk is lactose. 

4. An Ovo-lacto vegetarian does not eat meat 
but they do eat some animal products, such 
as dairy and eggs. 

5. Eid is the festival and celebration at the end 
of Ramadan. 

6. Bagels originate from Poland. 

7. Dextrinization is the process involved 
when starchy foods go brown by dry 
heat (without water) – toast. 

8. Protein, Carbohydrate and Fat are the 
macro nutrients. 

9. Anemia is a deficiency of the mineral iron. 

10. If someone has a severe reaction to a food 
allergen, they go into anaphylactic shock. 

Food 

Textiles Creations,   
Runshaw College 
 

On 14th November, Year 10 Design and 
Technology Textiles pupils had the opportunity 
to experiment and explore with a range of 
textile media, materials and techniques when 
developing ideas for surface pattern design for 
fashion fabrics and illustrations. Using 
mark making techniques with a variety of media 
and processes, each pupil created pattern ideas 
to be printed onto fabrics. These were 
then developed further and applied in fashion 
designs and illustrations, concluding with pupils 
presenting their outcomes as professional 
final fashion design sheets to bring back 
to school. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Thompson 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

             
 

 
Sporting News - Girls 

The under 16 girls’ football team faced Archbishop Temple in the 
second round of the English Schools’ Cup on Wednesday last week.  
After meeting this team numerous times in the past the team knew it 
would be a challenge!  They battled hard in freezing conditions and 
fought through fading light, showing GRIT and determination to win 
4-3 in the dying seconds of the match with an excellent goal by 
Daisy Mason! 
 
It was a tense match with high quality football from both teams but Broughton came out on top. Superb 
performances all round and great to see the return of Ellie Vaughan to football. 
 
Goals scorers: Megan Vaughan x 2, Anna Tsimboykas x 1, Daisy Mason x 1 
 
Team: Anna Tsimboykas, Fran Lyons, Megan Vaughan, Ellie Vaughan, Daisy Mason, Emma Kelly, 
Molly Capps, Poppy Leatherland, Abigail Harrison, Cara Astley, Jessica Greaves. 

On Friday, we travel to Dallam School in the Lake District to challenge for the 3rd round of the cup. 
 
 

The Year 9 girls’ football team travelled to Ashton for the first round of their tournament. 
 
An excellent performance from the whole team saw them triumph over Ashton, winning 5-0. 
 
Goals from: Alice Smithies x1, Grace Jemson x2, Sarah Reid x2 
 
Well done to all the girls that played this week: 
 
Grace Jemson, Sarah Reid, Eve Burrow, Macy Darley, Lucy Ayrton, Rebecca Littlechild, 
Monae Smith, Megan Sloan, Alice Smithies, Phoebe Glynn (Y8) 

Miss Lupton 



 

 Sporting News - Boys 
On 29th October and 5th November, four Broughton pupils competed in the Preston Schools’ Badminton 
Tournament.   This is an U14's competition and three of the four representatives were U13 and played 
superbly well in both a combination of two singles and three doubles games.   

On the first evening Broughton played and beat Corpus Christi, with the team winning all five of their 
games to 15 points.  In the second fixture of the night we played Longridge High in a more even contest.  
The boys rose to the challenge and were the eventual winners 3-2 in games.   

On the second evening we played more difficult opposition in Archbishop Temple.  Despite playing superbly 
well, we lost the game 3-2, with the deciding game only being lost by 2 points 15-13.   
 

Well done to all four boys who represented Broughton: 
 

Adam Alker (Y9), Sam Gooch (Y8),  
Isaac Watson (Y8) and Joe Nicholson (Y8). 

 
Mr Marquis 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     
 

 

Year 8 Boys’ Football 
Broughton 2 - 1 Our Lady’s (man of the match Alfie Fletcher) 

Broughton 4 - 2 Corpus Christi (man of the match Zac Lee) 
Broughton 3 -1 Ashton (man of the match Alex Grandidge) 

Broughton 2 - 3 Archbishop Temple (man of the match Alfie Fletcher) 
Broughton 1 - 5 Fulwood (Will Berry) 

 
The Year 8 boys continue to make progress in 
the Lancashire Cup. After overcoming St 
Wilfrid’s 6-1 in the first round, the boys beat a 
very competitive Ripley side 4-2 on Friday 
evening, despite falling behind initially. Goals 
from Noah Bunting (2), Alex Grandidge, a 
superb long range effort from Joe Nicholson 
and a man of the match performance from 
Frankie Fisher, secured a great victory. 

 
Year 11 Boys’ Football 

Broughton 2 - 2 Corpus Christi (man of the match Alfie Higham) 
Broughton 9 - 1 Longridge (man of the match Jack Blackwell) 

Broughton 1 - 3 Ashton (Joel Darley) 
Broughton 2- 1 St Bede’s Lancs Cup (man of the match Lucas Kirnon/Alex Flintoff). 

 
Well done to the U16 boys’ badminton team, who played the first round of the local Preston schools’ 
tournament. The team, consisting of William Thomas, Josh Green, Miles Grandidge and Patrick 
Newton, won every match without even dropping a game against both Corpus Christi and Longridge. We 
play Archbishop Temple and Longridge next week). 

 
This weekend we entered two teams in the Lancashire 
table tennis tournament in Blackburn. The Year 10 
team, Max Burrow, Sam Horton, Tom Smith and 
Azel-Avez Shahid were defeated in the early rounds.   
 
The Year 11 team, William Stanley, Qalb Talpur, 
Daniel Sharples and Tom Pritchard, did exceptionally 
well to reach the semi-finals. All good preparation for 
their GCSE PE moderation! 

 
Mr Bailey 

 
 
 
 



 

             
 



 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

for outstanding academic 
 achievement, effort and attitude. 

 

Tutor Group Awards are presented for academic 
achievement, general effort, attitude and progress 
throughout the year, together with a positive 
contribution to life here at Broughton. 
  
  

    
  
 

To complete the Duke of Edinburgh’s Bronze Award, 
pupils must take part in volunteering, learn or develop 
a skill and take part in a sport or physical activity over 
several months.  In addition, they must undertake a 
two day, one night expedition. 
  

    
  
 

Awards Evening - 14th November 2019 
  
 Celebrating the achievements for the 2018-2019 academic year. 
  
 Tutor Group Awards Duke of Edinburgh’s Bronze Award 

Subject  
Awards 



1.  Awards Evening - 14th November 2019 
  
 Celebrating the achievements for the 2018-2019 academic year. 
  
 Special Awards 
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